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STATEMENT OF ISSUE 
 
A discussion of the recently initiated CRTPA North Monroe Street Safety Implementation Plan will be 
provided.  The project is being developed to identify safety improvements along the N. Monroe 
corridor from which funding will be pursued. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
During the development of the CRTPA’s Safe Streets for All (SS4A) Safety Action Plan (adopted in June 
2023) an analysis was performed to identify the roadway’s within the CRTPA region with safety 
concerns.  This analysis resulted in the identification of a High Injury Network (HIN) for locations with 
identified safety concerns.  One of the roadways identified on the HIN was US 27/North Monroe 
Street.   
 
Based upon N. Monroe Street’s inclusion on the CRTPA’s HIN, a study was initiated in December 2023 
to focus on needed safety improvements for the corridor.  Specifically, the study is evaluating North 
Monroe Street from Tharpe Street to Capital Circle, NW, a distance of approximately seven miles.   
 
The study will identify needed safety improvements on the corridor and, ultimately, result in the 
development of an implementation plan of needed improvements.  The study’s development includes 
meetings with corridor stakeholders as well as a public meeting to present study findings.  Funding of 
identified improvements is anticipated to be pursued including through development of an 
application seeking federal SS4A funds.     
 
The study is anticipated to be completed by July 2024. 
 
 
 

https://crtpa.org/projects/north-monroe-street-safety-implementation-plan/
https://crtpa.org/projects/safe-streets-and-roads-for-all-ss4a/
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